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Hello everyone! God is good… all the time. All the time… God is good. Greeting to y’all from 

Northern Russia! The Lord has been good to us. Here are some of the things that have taken 

place here recently:  

William was moved to another apartment as the previous apartment was listed for sale. Maria 

the nurse found a very nice and clean apartment for William in the same city of Syktyvkar. It is 

located in a very good place near the local Baptist church building. It makes it very accessible 

for the local believers who wish to visit with William. William’s condition is more or less the 

same. Simeon sold William’s old VW van for about USD 1,100 and the money will be used to get 

William a special wheelchair from Germany that will help him exercise his limbs more. Maria 

and other doctors say this is what William needs now – exercise. His brain activity has been 

normal. He recognizes people, says words and very short phrases, moves his limbs. He needs to 

be motivated to do that more and more. Maria continues doing a fantastic job taking care of 

William. You can tell she does not consider it to be just a job. She thinks taking care of William 

is a kind of ministry for her. While there, William was able to chat with Mary from the US via my 

smartphone.  Again, we wanna thank all the folks who continue upholding William in their 

prayers. Attached is the latest picture of William in the new apartment. 
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The Don church is doing well. Recently we finished a series on the significance of Jesus’ 

sacrifice. The people responded to the messages very well. Praise the Lord!  

Early May this year I was asked to help interpret for pastors from Sweden and Singapore at the 

Source of Life church conference in Syktyvkar. It was a great time of ministering and 

fellowshipping with our brothers and sisters from the Source of Life church. The pastors shared 

about the need to recognize seasons in our lives and never give up ministering for the Lord. 

Other important messages were also preached at the conference. As always our ministry tries 

to have connections with other ministries in the Body of Christ  to promote the cause of the 

Gospel regardless of denominational boundaries.   
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Thank you guys for your prayers and financial support of WWMTR!  
 Andre 


